
St Mary’s News 
“OneÊChurchÊWorshippingÊinÊDifferentÊways” 

Welcome to the St Mary’s Church family. We are a diverse Church community meeting in and for our village 

Services  
 

Sunday 8th October  

8am BCP Holy Communion  

9:30am CW Holy Communion  

@11 Informal All-age Worship 

6pm Wellspring Worship 

 

Sunday 15th October  

8am BCP Holy Communion  

10am United Worship with Methodists  

3pm BCP Evensong 

 

Sunday 22nd October  

8am BCP Holy Communion  

9:30am CW Holy Communion  

@11 Informal All-age Worship 

5pm Forest Church  

@ Adventure Pirate 

 

Sunday 29th October  

8am BCP Holy Communion  

9:30am CW Holy Communion 
+Baptism  

@11 Informal All-age Worship 

All morning services also available online: www.smlm.co.uk/livestream/ 

You can find more dates & events on the online Church Calendar: 

 https://www.smlm.co.uk/events/calendar/  

Prayers  

We pray for the situation in the Holy Land. That hostilities will cease, and there will be peace 
in the land of Christ’s birth. 

Church Library 

Before the Pandemic we set up a small ‘Church library’ which 

houses a selection of Christian books in the red box or wooden 

book case at the back of Church. Do have a look through and 

borrow anything that might interest you. There is a notebook 

for signing out books and also to comment on the book when 

you bring it back. I wouldn’t say all our reading material should 

be of a Christian nature but it is amazing how we can learn and 

grow in our faith when we take time to read the wisdom of   

others. 

Stephen 

 

Church Open 

People in the village are being given the chance to explore the 

church, and enjoy coffee & cakes. Please do invite anyone who 

might be interested: 

 



Contacts 
 

Vicar 
Stephen Partridge 

01929 459444 

vicar@smlm.co.uk  
 

PCC Vice Chairman 
Bill Carter 

01202 625296 

churchbuilding@smlm.co.uk  
 

Church Wardens 
wardens@smlm.co.uk  
 

Elizabeth Carter 

01202 625296 or  

07815 953508  

(emergency or texts) 
 

Ann Manning 

01202 623635 
 

Church Administrator 
Riette Hodson 

07724 543499 
 

Website & Bellringing 
Debbie Phipps 

01202 632858  

bellringing@smlm.co.uk 
 

News sheet 
Frances Tomlinson-Mynors 

newssheet@smlm.co.uk 

 
Prayers 
prayer@smlm.co.uk  

 

Social Media 
 

Facebook 

Bellringing Facebook 

Twitter 

 

Memorial Service remembering the  

faithful departed at All Souls 
On Sunday, 5th November, at 3.00 p.m. we are holding a service to 

commemorate the faithful departed or ‘All Souls’ Service at St. Mary’s 

Church.  All are welcome to attend as we gather to remember loved 

ones who have died, and there will be a chance to light a candle in 

memory of someone.   

If you would like a particular person to be      

remembered and their name to be read out   

during the service, please contact Pam Baker 

(01202 623299) or pam-b@hotmail.co.uk with 

the name of the person or people you would like 

remembered. 

 
Work Parties 
The following dates are the next work parties in church: 
 
24th October 1-4 pm 

15th December 9-12 am 

This is your chance to meet up for coffee, biscuits, 

chat while enjoying looking after the building and 

surrounding area. 

 

  

Diocesan News  
You can catch up with all the news from the diocese by signing up for 

the Grapevine email newsletter—or the Bishop’s monthly letter online 

here: https://www.salisbury.anglican.org/news/publications/ 


